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Arvenda 

2,8th Annual General Meeting 

The 28th  Annual General Meeting of the Broulee Surfers Surf ]Life 
Saving Club Will be held in the Club House on Saturday the 21st  

July commencing at 5.00 pm. 
Refreshments will be taken after the meeting 
Agenda 

z. 	Welcome to members and guests 
2. Apologies 
3. Confirmation of the minutes of the 27th  general Meeting. 
q.. 	Business arising from minutes. 
5. Presentation of the Presidents Annual report and balance 

Sheet as per the annual report. 
6. Business arising. 
7. Election of officers for the 2007—  2oo8 season. 
8. Confirmation of Auditors for the coming season. 
9. The meeting confirms that Broulee be a member of surf life 

saving NSW in accordance with the rules and regulations of 
surf life saving Australia. 

to. 	General Business for which due notice has been given. 

All Nominations for positions should be in the hands of the Secretary Before the meeting 

Any questions related to the financial report should be given to Robyn in advance, so that a fall and accurate answer 
can be provided at the AGM. 
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OFFICE: BEARERS  
2006/2007  

Radio 
Tony Whelan 

Craft 
Tony Whelan 
IRB Captain 
Steve Ziegler 
Phillip Watson 

Junior Coordinator 
David Law 

Publicity Officer 
Andrew Edmunds 

Registrar 
Julie Watson 

Maintenance Officer 
Darren Phillips 

Boat Captain 
Gary Pettigrove 

Broulee Boutique 
Maureen Fehham/ 

Barbara Wells 

Child Protection Officer 
John Edmunds 

Patrons 
Rod Shannahan 
Claudia Dixon 

President 
Mark Mcleay 

Vice President 
Penny Smith 

Hon Secretary 
Gordon Harris 

Hon. Treasurer 
Robyn Halkett 

Club Captain 
Peter Haselden 

First Aid Officer 
Anne Williams 

House Captain 
Ron Richards 

Chief Instructor 
Michael Lambert 

OH&S Officer 
Peter Haselden 

Public Officer 
John Edmunds 

Branch Delegates; Gordon Harris and John Edmunds 
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Jon Brady 
Ben Burston 
Anita Doughty 

John Edmunds 

Jeff Brewer 
Tony Dale 
Brian Dowton 

Andrew Flemming 

Amanda Brian 
Cory Dimmer 
Andrew Edmunds 

Tobias George 

The Club Congratulates these Members who gained awards  
since last season.  

Advanced Resuscitation Certificates: 	 Luke 
Baranowski 
	

Jon Brady 	 Andrew Edmunds 	Simon Fearn 
Robyn Hallett 
	

Lauren Halpin 	Rhys Harris 	 Jeanette Jones 	Bernie 
Lambert 	Penny Smith 	Martin Staker 	 Vicki Walsh 

Bronze Medallion and Certificate II in Public Safety (Aquatic Rescue): 
Shane Bellcharnbers 	Cilia Benseley 	Darren Browning Ashan Budwotth 
Phillipa Butt 
	

Dean Cox 	 Sonia Domitrak 	Shannon Doughty 
Simon Fearn 	 Sian Fenner 	 Josh Freeman 	 Paul (iillan 
Bellamy Haantiens 	Lauren Halkett 

	
Sian Halpin 	 Ryan Harris 

Tom Hilyear 	 Brendan Jones 	Wendy Law 	 Amelia Lee 
Tom Lollbacl< 	Alyssa Louttit 

	
Casie Louttit 	 Karen Lyttle 

Meg Maccallum 	Kaitlin Newcombe 	Chris Nimmo 	Ryan Pollock 
Chris Prow 	 Joseph Prow 	 Luke Robbins 	 Renee Rootsey 
Penny Smith 
	

Simeon Staker 	Tracey Vassallo 	Nerilee Ward 

in Public Safety (Aquatic Rescue): 
Phillip Bonham 	Sandra Boneham Janelle Boreharn 

Certificate 11 
Phillip Allpress 
Jimmy Bowles 
Peta Brooks 
Susan Donoghoe 
Bridget Edmunds 
Beck Gibb 
Peter Halkett 
Colin Hansen 
John Hogan 
Chris Jones 
Michael Lambert 
Peter Louttit 
Greg Medonald 
Mark Mcleay 
Anthony Nott 
Gary Pettigrove 
Paul Read 
Abby Shiels 
Don Szell 
Vicki Walsh 
Phillip Watson 
Adam Wells 
Steve Ziegler  

Michelle Gillespie 
Robyn Halkett 
Gordon Harris 
Greg Howlett 
Jeanette Jones 
Jaynes Langley 
Tun Lyttle 
Sharon Mcintosh 
Jessica McNeil 
Geoff Nott 
Sara Pettigrove 
Emma Robbins 
Mick Spellacy 
Jan Turner-Smith 
Anthony Ward 
Andrew Watt 
Geoff 'vVells  

Sandra Greenwood 
Lauren Halpin 
Peter Haselden 
Chris jones 
Ben Lambert 
David Law 
Malcohn Maccallum 
Peter McKay 
Mark Newcombe 
Kent Oldrey 
Cameron Piper 
Gary Robbins 
Martin Staker 
Allan Veness 
Katherine Waterhouse 
Richard Webber 
Ben Williams  

Kim Griffiths 
Peter Halpin 
Darren Hocking 
Jeanette Jones 
Bernie Lambert 
Brooke Louttit 
Kelley Martin 
Susan McKeag 
Sean Noble 
Russell Ott 
Cath Prow 
Renee Robbins 
Toni Stewart 
Ray Vest 

Belinda Weluner 
Cecille Young 

Defibrillator Certificates: 
Michael Lambert. 	Sharon Mcintosh 

	
Gary Pettigrove 	Cath Prow 

Allan Veness 	 Adam Wells 	 Luke Baranowski Peta Brooks 
Stephanie Edmunds 	Tony Fogarty 	 Peter Halkett 	 John Hogan 

Gold Medallion Advanced Life Saving: 
Adam Wells 	 Luke BaranowskiPeta Brooks 

Level One Carnival Officials: 
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David Law 	 Diego Carrasco 

Radio Operator Certificates: 

Silver Medallion IRB Driver: 

Silver Medallion Patrol Captain: 
Jeanette Jones 	Mark Mcleay 
Andrew Edmunds 	John Edmunds  

Richard Hogg 	Darren Phillips 

Adam Wells 	 Luke Baranowski 
Rhys Harris 	 Peter Haselden 

Silver Medallion Advanced Emergency Care: 
Adam Wells 	 Luke Baranowski Peta Brooks 

Spinal Management: 
Michael lambert 	Mark Mcleay 	Gary Robbins 	Adam Wells 
Luke Baranowski Peta Brooks 	 Diego Carrasco 	Peter Halpin 

Surf Rescue certificates CPR Endorsed: 
Zac McKay 	 Ben McKay 	 Joseph Prow 	 Samanth Scullin 
Dylan Smith 	 Keagan Spellacy Ben Staker 	 Alana Booth 
Jacinta CraigheadEvangalyna Davis-Boersman 	 Michael Hancock-James 

Train Small Groups: 
Diego Carrasco 

Plan, Conduct, Review and Assess: 
Diego Carrasco 

Club Person of The Year: 
Maureen Feltham and Tony Whelan 

Patrol Persons of the Year: 
Penny Smith and Allan Veness 

Junior Achiever of the Year: 

Presidents Report  
Another very busy season for Broulee. An influx of new and transferred members means that we now have 328 
Members. This includes 183 Active (ine. SRC Award, Reserve) and 118 Junior Members, not to mention our 
Associate 35, and Life Members (7) who are very active within our club. 
The start of Our season saw our Boat Shed get a much needed face lift, being re clad by Gary Robbins with help 
from Graeme Williams and Ron Richards and support from Steeline Batemans Bay. We were hoping to put 
extensions on but, after ahnost two years, Local Coimcil has still not approved our DA Proposal (very fllistrating for 
all involved). In fact we have withdrawn our DA .The new extension would provide a training area, separate change 
areas for female and male members and allow us to use our current shed for appropriate storage of our expensive 
and invaluable Life Saving equipment to ensure its longevity. Local member Andrew Constance has written a letter 
to Broulee SSLSC offering his support for this venture. So ... NEXT SEASON? 

A big thank you to the Catalina Counrtry Club who lent us a diesel 2 seater Golf Cart with tray to use on Patrols over 
the busy ChristrnasNew Year period. This meant that we had 2 vehicles that we could use to transport equipment to 
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and from the beach. Being a 2 seater we were also able to use it to safely send roving patrols further south along the 
beach. 
2006/07 also saw the introduction of the new Australian Resuscitation Council Guidelines for resuscitation which 
saw us adopt new rates for CPR for all patrolling members. This is one of the biggest changes to happen in SLS in 
recent history. Thanks to our Trainers and Assessors, and of course our members, for giving up their valuable time 
to ensure that this transition was as smooth as possible. It should be noted that the changes were well accepted by all 
involved. 
Having six active Trainers and Assessors within our club also allowed the work load to be shared around a bit this 
season, With Surf Rescue Certificate, Bronze Medallion, Advanced Resuscitation, Radio Operators, Defibrillation 
and Patrol Captain courses being run over the season. 
After a quiet season for our boats last year (due to injury) our boats have been very active this season. Under Boat 
Captain Gary Pettigrove and local sweeps Rob Pollock and Rhys Harris our crews have been very competitive. Just 
as importantly they have also been very active within the club, meeting their Patrol requirements, helping at the Bar 
and Bistro, they were also the driving force behind the Moruya to Broulee Fun Run that was held at the beginning 
of the season, 
Yet again our Youth continues to go from strength to strength. The roles that these youth, the Age Managers, Water 
Safety and, of course, the parents/carers play within our club is integral to the success and viability of Broulee 
Surfers as a Surf Life Saving Club. Thank you to David (and Wendy) Law for your efforts again this season. 
We have been very fortunate to have a Social Committee this season. Through various functions and evenings that 
they have organized, not only have they raised awareness (and some $$$) they have also made slue that we all 
remember that being a part of Broulee Surfers SLSC is  FUN  and that we shouldn't take ourselves too seriously. 
(Check out the photos fi-om the `70's Night for proof). 
Still on the social side of things, our 25 h̀  Anniversary is fast approaching. I have been, some what, reliably informed 
that there will be some fun events organized to get in some practice during the lead up. All information will be 
published in our News letters. Please read them carefully and book your tickets early to avoid disappointment. If 
you would like to receive the newsletter electronically please email your ACCURATE  and up to date email address 
to brosslsc@bigpond.net.au  
Thank you to Geoff Wells for this very professional club mail outs that lie produced this season. It is the envy of 
many clubs in our branch. 
With this in mind 1 would also like to thank the founding members for all their efforts in establishing this great club. 
I would also like to thank our Patrons for their continued support and would like everyone to remember and pay 
,your respects to those members (and their loved ones) that are no longer with us. 
Clubs cannot function to their firllest capacity with out the efforts of an effective and pro active committee. We are 
very fortunate to have that at Broulee. On behalf of all associated with our club I would like to thank and 
congratulate the committee for their professionalism and efforts this season. On a personal note 1 will thank you for 
your support and look forward to standing for president again next season. 
This support was ever evident but no more so then when I suffered an (unrelated) injury in early March and was 
unable to fulfill my role as President. Our Vice President, Penny Smith, stepped up to the mark and, with the help of 
the cominittee, made sure that everything rain smoothly. It was very reassuring to know that things were in these 
very capable hands. Thank you Penny, the cormnittee, and peers for your support and concern in this trying time. 

As good as it is to have a great committee; it is of little use if we don't have the funds to operate 
effectively. As a Volunteer Organization we rely on fiund raising and sponsorship for these fiends and thank the 
following for their support this season; 

J G. Belas 

✓ Broulee News Agency 

✓ Broulee Supermarket 

✓ Canberra Tradesman's Club 

✓ Cataluna Cowitry Club 

✓ Earth Play Design 

✓ Eurobodalla Shire Council 

✓ Glen Smith Sign Writing 

✓ Guardians of The Surf 
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✓ Fuzzy McKay 

✓ Marie McNeil our Auditor, 

✓ Moruya Hi Fi and Electrical 

✓ NSW Sport and recreation $ for $ grant 

✓ Off Shore 

✓ Pam Cootes and Family 

✓ Steeline Batemans Bay 

✓ The Eurobodalla Vietnam Veterans Association 

✓ The many contributors that wish to remain private. 

✓ Vicky McCann of Carpet Choice and Dunlop Flooring 

✓ Volunteer Small Grants Commission ( Commonwealth government) 

✓ Yvonne and Bob Balcomb of the Moruya Paint Shop 

I would like to finish with a quote by our ever vigilant, Hon. Secretary Gordon Harris taken from Aprils 
Minutes after Broulee's first Tsunami Warning... 

"There have been no lives lost on Broulee Beach during a Tsunami Alert" 
I also need to thank the committee for their diligence and support and loot: forward to working with them 

nextseason. 

Mark McLeay 
President 

Club Captain's Report 
We are now at the end of another great season, 2006/2007. 

A big Thanks to all patrolling members. Patrolling attendances have been great. I would also like to thank the 
Spouses of our members, Your support is much appreciated. It is this efficient patrolling that made it possible to win 
the Branch Patrol Efficiency award for this season. The prize a much valued oxygen resuscitator, 
I have been fortunate to have helped out on several patrols and have been impressed with the level of 
professionalism shown by our members. 
This season we have had 60-recorded rescues, 43 preventative actions;  18 first aids and 2 incidents requiring an 
ambulance, The beach has been closed on 2 occasions, other than 1 shark. 
We also formed an emergency Beach Patrol for a weekend in response to a Tsunami alert The Beach goers were 
very cooperative when asked to evacuate themselves to higher ground. 
Again many thanks for your support and I look forward to seeing you at the beach next season. 

Peter Haselden. 

Trainer's Report 
The 2006 / 2007 season has been another successfirl season with a large number of members receiving awards. In 
fact the season saw 124 awards, including Surf Rescue, Bronze, A.R.C., Spinal Management and Patrol Captain, 
earned by Broulee Surf Club members. Congratulations to all these members. 
Thanks must go to the various trainers vdthin the club who happily give up their time to enable this to occur. These 
people include Peter Halpin, Gary Pettigrove, Gary Robbins, Mark McLeay, Kathy Waterhouse and Diego Carrasco. 
Thanks also to Gabby Phillips who assisted Diego in putting through a large Bronze squad. 
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The club is also very fortunate in having a number of assessors available, in particular Mark McLeay who was 
involved in testing a number of groups and awards this season Thanks also to Gordon for his work in ensuring that 
the paperwork was complete and processed. 
Hopefully next season will be as successful with the aim being to train as many members as possible in Spinal 
Management ,Defibrillation and ARCS. 

M Lambert 

Boat Report 

The Broulee Boat section experienced an excellent year with 7 crews in the water. We welcomed a number of new 
rowers (both novice and experienced) to the club this season and they all performed very well. 

This season we had 3 Open Women's crews, an Open men s crew, Under 19, Under 23 and Reserve crew. 

The crews were: 
Women's Open 
BPs: Rub Pollock, Taryn Brauman, Rebecca Morris, Nikki Kemp &Michelle Cottington 
M&Ms: Jeff Loy, Rhys Harris, Renee Roostey, Mel Fitzgerald, Kelly Martin & Ruth Bolton 
Capitals: Gary Pettigrove, Sonia Domitrak, Pip Butt, Kat Waterhouse, Sian Fenner, Amelia Lee &Tracey Vassallo 
Under 19 
BBB's: Rob Pollock, Jake Bowles, Mitchell Comnaughton, Tom Lollback and Tom Hilyear 
Under 23 Crew 
Jeff Loy, Rob Pollock, Shaun Noble, Kent Oldrey, Mark Taylor, Tom Hilyear and Rhys Harris. 
Open Men's crew 
Gary Pettigrove, Pat Salter, Ben Btuston, Toby George, SHane Bell-Chambers, Jeff Brewer and Jeff Dunne 
Reserve Crew 
Gary Pettigrove, Jeff Diume, Jeff Brewer, Andrew Fleming, Amelia Lee, Pip 
Butt and Kate Waterhouse 
Other rowers who contributed are Ryan Harris, Chris Prow, Jimmy Bowles, 
Hanna Pratt, Amy Morgan and Kerryn Hopkins. 

Sponsorship from Carpet Choice of $2000 assisted the surf boats this year. We thank Vicky McCann fi•om Carpet 
Choice with the help of Dunlop Flooring for their generous donation. It is very much appreciated by the club and 
the rowers. We hope you profit from the exposure the silmage on the 
su rlboats offer. 
Results 
All crews performed well this season but the Under 19 crew had a fantastic year and without an injury to one of the 
crew towards the end of the season they could have won the Australian Championships. They won the Branch 
Director of Surf Sports Award for achievements in the season. 
Their results were: 
Ist Woonoona, 1st Mollymook, 1st Bulli, 1st Moruya [Open Boat], V Tathra[Open Boat], Far South Coast Open 
Boat Champions, 1st North Cronulla Carnival, 3rd Bateman Bay, 1st Jindabyne (U23), 2nd Jindabyne (Reserve 
Grade), 2nd Australian Surf Rowers League Novice U t 9 Final, 4th Australia 
Surf Rower League U19 final, 3rd NSW Country Championships U19's, 4th NSW Country Championships U23's, 
4th South Coast Boat NSW series Premiership and NSW State Titles 1/4 Finalist top 16. Well done boys and after 
many kilometres travel and excellent results you have made us very proud. 
The Open Womens crew (BPs) after a strong season where the women the Branch championship, went to the 
Australian Championships in Perth and unfortunately did get passed the third round in the tricky shore break, 
The Under 23's and M&Ms both had a solid season but work/family conunitrnents and the lack of a consistent 
sweep interfered with their training and competition schedule. 
The Canberra based crews took a while to get their new members qualified for the Bronze and struggled in their 
first few carnivals but developed well as the season went on with the women making the final of the South Coast 
Boat Series final event. at Warillia. The Canberra crows as usual row very well in the flat water but struggle to get 
enough practice when the water is moving. 
Fund-raising 
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The boat section organised the first Broulee fun run and had a pleasing amount of participants on a poor weather 
day. Thanks to Rob Pollock and the crews for organising the event raising much need funds for the club. We are 
working to make this an annual event with the rest of the club and hopefully we will make a profit in future. 
Sweeps 
The sweeps performed strongly this year. This year we had Rob Pollock, Jeff Loy, Rhys Harris, Jeff Dunne and 
Gary Pettigrove sweep at camivals or the Jindabyne event. My thanks to all of the sweeps for the hours they put in 
caring for and training the crews and for getting boats and bodies to the same place at the sauce time. Remember all 
sweeps will need to gain their Level one coaching award this season. 
Boats 
This season we trained and raced in the three surf boats. Peter Cook sponsored by Dunlop Floors and Cat-pet 
Choice, Canberra Tradesman Clubs Woden Tradesman Club. We asked you to support these sponsors and to let us 
know if you, your company or a friend may be able to sponsor a surf boat for next season. 
Rowers 
Finally my thanks to all of the Broulee rowers for a fantastic season. The group was very cohesive and supported 
each other all season. It was a pleasure to be involved in the Broulee Boat Section this season due to the pleasant 
and competitive nature of all the rowers. We look forward to next season with a round of the South Coast Series at 
Broulee Beach on the 8 È' of December. 
We have also put our club forward as a possible venue for the ASRL Australian titles in February 2009. 
Gary Pettigrove 

Youth And Development 
The season 2006/2007 has come to a. close, and once again we have seen a great group of Nippers enjoy a year 
gaining both knowledge about the sea, and the skills that will hopefully encourage them to be future surf Life 
Saving members. 
Congratulations go to our senior Nippers for completing thew Surf Life Saving Certificates. Thank you once again 
to Mick Lambert for organising this. 
We have had great success at carnivals this year, with over 100 Branch Champion medals coming to the Club. It 
was a great effort. I personally was very proud to be involved with Broulee. The team spirit that existed at Local 
Carnivals was tenific. Even in the adverse weather-  conditions that we experienced. 
This year even though the Country Championships were at Tacking Point again, we were able to send a team for the 
3-day event. The event was at times trying, but some outstanding results obtained. The most remarkable being the 
winning U 12 Beach Relay team and Annie Phillip's gold medal Under 9 Swim. 
A smaller group ventured north again for the State Titles at Cronulla with the U 12 Beach Relay team and Annie 
Phillips obtaining great results in the finals. Thanks go to Darren Phillips for providing extra training for these 
teams. 
Ben McKay is to be congratulated for getting through to State to represent the whole Branch as Male Nipper of the 
Year. It seems almost unprecedented that our one Club should have such depth of talent as to gain this title now for 
the third year in a row. 
I'd like to thank the parents for their efforts this season in helping out with everything from water safety and BBQs, 
to actually bringing the lids each Sunday and making the effort to go to Carnivals. 
I would like to thank all the Age Managers for their efforts this season. Thanks also to the people behind the scenes. 
Mark Newcombe for organising water safety, James Langley for staying with water safety all day at carnivals, and 
Tony and Maude Whelan for managing the boutique (along with the assistance of Barb Wells) and organising our 
BBQs. 
On a personal note I would like to thank everyone I have been involved with over the past three years while I've 
been Youth Coordinator. I wish Broulee Nippers and next season's Junior Committee all the best for the corning 
season. As long as Our focus remains fnlnly on increasing confidence in the surf, and fun on the beach, we should 
continue to grow into 2008. 

David Law 	BSSLSC Youth Coordinator 

Radio Report 
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This season was aproductive one in terms of radio operation. All radios were reprogrammed early in the season and 
the only malfunctions were caused by outside agencies. The base station is now working correctly and should be 
used for logon and logoff to Surfcom Narooma and to monitor all other clubs ill case of emergencies. 
Protective radio bags have a high turnover rate, if you can't work out how to open and close them correctly, ask 
some one. If the locking toggles are broken we have to buy complete bags. If you notice a bag with holes in it, 
please do not use that bag in the water. 
In the event a radio is dropped in the surf please notify your patrol captain, then remove the battery and rinse with 
water. 
I would like to see every patrolling member complete the Radio Operators certificate so that all can be more 
confident in their use ant any time, I'd like to remind all members that it is mandatory for every patrol to have a 
member in the radio room at all times whilst a patrol is on the beach, to monitor the radios, call in emergencies and 
assist other clubs if a major rescue is required to help contact more members. NO EXCEPTIONS. Thank you to the 
patrols, which currently are practicing this. 
All the best until next season. 

IRB Repo>il 
I have much appreciated the assistance given to me over the past Three seasons by Phil Watson. His assistance has 
made it possible for me to continue an active association with the Broulee Club and instructing those who wish to 
obtain their silver medallion IRB drivers certificate. 
Phil has introduced a number of initiatives, which also cover improvements in occupational health and safety for all. 
The new fuel drums. and delivery systems. The new tool set are but two. 
For the matey who wish to become IRB drivers, you must be financial and proficient bronze and certificate two 
holders and you trust also hold a current MSB license. We do need more IRB drivers. 
With two ship shape motors and hull I am loolcing forward to next season. 

Vale 

It is with great sadness that we remember two of our members who passed away this year 
Ted Cootes. 

Ted was an associate member who gave much of his time to the surf club. He was club man of the year in 1993. He 
traveled to the Back to Bourke Boat race and to the George Bass . Catering for the crews on these ventures. Before 
the bar was constructed Ted ran the bar out of the Soot of the Kingswood. If there was a barbecue to be cooked at a 
carnival he was there. 
We do miss his stories. 	 Vale Ted 

Michelle Simpson 

Michelle Simpson commenced as an active member of Broulee SLSC in 1998. 
She was a rowing member of the Broulee Women's 1999 George Bass crew. She was diagnosed with breast cancer 
in 2002 and she continued her involvement with the Club during her periods of remission and rowed in many 
carnivals. With illness preventing her from George Bass surf boat rowing, she managed and supported the Broulee 
women's crew for both the 2004 & 2006 George Bass. Although very ill at the time she had her last row in the Surf 
at Eden in 2004. 
She will be fondly remembered by the Canberra Womens crews and we will miss her management shill s support 
during the next George Bass. 

Vale - Michelle Simpson 

Secretary's Report 
I would like to thank Mick Lambert for the large amount of extra work that he has done during the past year over 
and above the enormous workload that he completes as the clubs training coordinator. Thank You Mick. I would 
also like to thank Ron, Peter, Penny Maud and Tony for the work that have completed in the clubhouse during $te 
past season. 
Most of our members have now been upgraded to Certificate II s . I would like to thank Julie Watson for the large 
amount of work that she efficiently completed with more than 150 new club members and the associated paper 
work I would also like to thank Simon Fearu for taking on the job of Patrol register and keeping this in order. A 
number of us will be upgrading our skills on the 28"' of July at Tathra in using surf guard. 
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The changes to the delivery of CPR protocols have been well received and implemented this season. The club now 
has 3 Oxy vivas and one defibrillator. We are looking at placing the defibrillator into the main hall of the club where 
it can be more easily accessed in case of an emergency. The questions we must all ask are we ready to use this 
equipment in an emergency if called upon. I would like to see every member of the club complete their CPR and, 
Defibrillator and spinal management courses this year. That includes associate members, 
I am happy to report that many more members have now opted to receive all the club's report by email , and this 
includes all minutes of all meetings. To be informed send your up to date email address to brosslsc0a bigpond.net.au  

If you change your mailing address or choose not to be a member of the club next season, please let us know, the 
club's address is PO Box 5005 Broulee, NSW, 2537. This year's project is to produce our own web page to better 
serve our members. 
A big thank you to Maureen Feltham and Barbara Wells for taking on the Broulee Boutique this season. Hopefully 

at the start of next season you will see a much refurbished Boutique and office to provide better set vile for all our 
members. 
The New Barbeque's supported by a donation of $500 from the Eurobodalla Vietnam Veterans certainly were 
popular this year. 
Planning and training is already underway for next season. A new Trainers course is been run. A level one coaches 
course is to be run at Moruya in early September. A new Defibrillation course is to be run on 12'h  of July 6pm to 9 
pm. Your club Captain is looping at new patrol requirements. Tony Dale has been helpful in his new of Support 
Person for the South Coast and far South Coast Branches. 
All proficient members should report for the patrols for which they are rostered. As our patrols have grown so to 
have the number of phantoms. For non competition members this is solely a problem for you and your fellow 
patrol members who you let down. 
For competitive members it can result in the disqualification of the team and or the individual. It is important that 
you contact the secretary before the start of the season if you do not intend to be active for a season. For once your 
name is entered into surfguard as a patrolling member for that season than we cannot remove it. This mean that if 
you come back later you will be faced with a number of deficit hours to make up for all the missed hours for the 
past season. 
If you wish to compete you must complete the patrols for which you are rostered ,all of there. Surf guard does not 
recognise it if you turn up and complete it in a mates patrol. 
If you wish to compete make sure you know which patrol you are in and when they are rostered Your name may 
have been accidentally left off the published roster. No excuse. 
Hopefully a full copy of patrol regulations will be available to all members before the start of next season. 
May I thank all club members who have made this last season such an enjoyable one. 

I would also like to thank all the local members and members of the community who support our Friday nights 
throughout the year and our other club fitactions ,all of which raise fiords for the club. 

Please Note Full copies of the Audited report will be available at. the AGM. 
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Copy of the clubs financial report 

For the year ended the 30 t  April 2007 
2005 	2006 	 Note $ 	 $ 
$ 	 S 
69,194 	86,129 Revenues from ordinary activities 	2 	89,743.81 

Changes in Inventories of Finished 
2,981 	2,965 	Goods and works in progress 	 (5,785.80) 

Raw materials and consumables 
(19,749) 	(28,896) Used 	 (26,004.69) 

Depreciation and Amortisation 
(16,635) (16,051) Expenses 	 3 	(13,006.00) 

Other expenses from Ordinary 
(24,641) (37,636) Activities 	 (52,891.57) 

1815 	Extraordinary Items 	 4 
Profit from ordinary Activities 

12,150 	8,326 	Before income Tax expense 	 3 	 (7,944.25) 
Income tax expense Relating 
To Ordinary Activities 
Net Profit From ordinary activities 
After income Tax Expense Attributable 

12,150 	8,326 	to Members of the Company 	 8 	 (7,944.25) 
Total Changes in Equity Other than 
Those resulting from Transactions 

12,150 	8,326 	with Owners as owners 	 (7,944.25) 
CURRENT ASSETS 

42,256 	46,433 	Cash 	 5 	53,141.37 
11,380 	14,345 	Inventories 	 6 	8,559.00 
53,636 60,778 	TOTAL CURRENT ASSETS 	 61,700.37 

NON CURRENT ASSETS 
34,092 35,277 	Property plant and equipment 	 7 	26,410.20 
34,092 35,277 	TOTAL NON-CURREN IT ASSETS 	 26,410.20 
87,728 96,055 	TOTAL ASSETS 	 88,110.57 

TOTAL LIABILITIES 
87,728 	96,055 	NET ASSETS 	 88,110.57 

EQUITY 
87,728 	96,055 	Retained Profits 	 8 	 88,110.57 
87,728 	96,055 	Total Equity 	 88,110.57 

OPERATING ACTIVITIES 

	

28,645 	49,862 	Sales of goods 	 50,533.55 

	

621 	936 	Interest 	 1,632.77 

	

13,935 	11,485 	Rendering of service 	 14,265.54 

	

162 	500 	Rent 	 776.00 

	

1,880 	1,600 	Royalties 	 1,200.00 

	

23,951 	21321 	Other 	 21,335.95 

	

69,194 	85,704 	'TOTAL REVENUE 	 89,743.81 
INTEREST FROM 

	

621 	936 	Other Persons 	 1,632.77 

NOTE 3 - PROFIT FROM ORDINARY ACTIVITIES 



Profit from Ordinary activities before income 
Tax expense has been determined after: 
Expenses 

16,768 25,932 Cost of Sales 31,790.49 
15,635 16,051 Depreciation Non Current Assets 13,006.00 

Revenue and net gains 
1,427 Foreign Currency Translation gains (494.46) 

Note 4 -  EXTRAORDINARY ITEMS 
1,815 Crain on Disposal IRB Income Tax applicable to 

Account 522 
(1,815) 

NOTE 5-  CASH 
400 400 Cash in Hand 400 
20,610 14,047 Cash at Bank 29,498.71 
21,246 31,986 Commonwealth Bank Tenn Deposit 23,242.66 
42,256 46,433 53,141.37 

NOTE 6-  INVENTORIES 
Current 

3,190 3,360 Stock on hand - Bar 4,747.00 
8,190 10,985 Stock on hand - Apparel 3,812.00 
11,380 14,345 8,559.00 

NOTE 7-  PROPERT PLANT AND EQUIPMENT 
102,142 106,470 Plant and equipment 109,108.90 
68,050 81,049 Less Prov'n for depreciation 91,837.00 
34,092 25421 17,271.90 
21,700 29,157 Lifesaving Equipment 30,657.30 
21,700 22,453 Less provision for Depreciation 23,944.00 

6,704 6,713.30 
17,032 20,668 Furniture & Fittings at cost 20,668.00 
17,032 17,516 Les Prov'n for Depreciation 18;243.00 

3,152 2,425.00 
34,092 35,277 26,410.20 

NOTE 8 -  RETAINED PROFITS 
Retained Profits (Accumulated Losses) 

87,728 at the beginning of the financial year 96,054.82 
Net Profit Attributable to Members 

12,150 8,327 of the Company (7,944.25) 
Transfer to Reserves 

28,188 General Reserve 
47,390 Retailed Profits 
75,578 

Retained Profits (Accumulated Losses) 
87,728 96,055 at the end of the financial year 88,110.57 

NOTE 9 -  Company details 

The registered office of the company is; BROULEE SURFERS SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC 
ABN 62456466445. 
The principal activities of the company were to: 
Carry out the principles of Surf Life saving in accordance with SLS Australia's Constitution. 
To raise such fiends that may assist in the training and equipping of these members to carry out these 
activities. 

PROFIT AND LOSS STATEMENT FOR THE YEAR ENDED 
30TH  APRIL 2007 

2005 2006 
	

Note $ 	 $ 

INCOME 
9,218 5,867.29 Gross profit trading 8,941.76 

770 0 Administration Charges 0 



1,992 	1,477.00 	Carnival 	 1,676.00 
6,440 	18,826,41 	Donations 	 18,266.95 

0 	 0 	Entrance Fees 	 (776.00) 
1,427 	0 	Fundraising 	 (494.46) 
15,104 	0 	Grants 	 1,620.00 
2,604 	4,970.00 	Hire of surf club 	 5,080.00 

621 	936.00 	Interest received 	 1,632.77 
374 	672.00 	Manuals 	 549.00 

9,135 	6,615.00 	Memberships 	 9,680.00 
40 	345.65 	Nippers income 	 0 

162 	500.50 	Raffles 	 776.00 
1,880 	1,600 	Rent Received 	 1,200 

83 	2,729.00 Refund 	 501.30 
2,576 	15,333.35 	Sales - Catering 	 9,300,00 

- 	425.34 	Use of Gear 	 0 
52,426 	60,197 	TOTAL 1NCONLE 	 57,953.32 

EXPENSES 
Advertising & Promotion 	 267.00 

1,278 	4,926 	BranchPayments/SLSA 	 1642.37 
1914 	718.493 	Carnival Expenses 	 4324.50 
1815 	9,451 	Catering Expenses 	 5,810,03 

584 	224.30 	Cleaning/rubbish Disposal 	 1052.60 
15,635 	16,051.00 	Depreciations 	 13,006.00 
- 	 100 	Donations 	 180 
2,676 	2931.56 	Electricity and Gas 	 2469.46 
256 	41.00 	Filing Fees 	 43.00 

90 	Freight and cartage 	 0 
556.32 	Fuel and Lubricants 	 255.17 

5,334 	3,105.00 	Insurance 	 6,414.21 
1,023 	1385 	Manuals 	 2,442.49 

3,546 	Nipper Expenses 	 703.02 
740.30 	Plans and Permits 	 26.70 

1,028 	571.52 	Printing & Stationary 	 1,527.60 
738 	0 	Presentations/Photos/Prizes 	 493.25 

4,845 	4.008. 	Repairs and maintenance 	 15,652.52 
2,143 	2,443 	Replacement small equipment 	 6,954.83 
330 	964 	Security 	 720.00 
374 	1,082 	Telephone 	 1241.02 
303 	196 	Trailer Expenses 	 447.00 

555 Travelling 	 224.80 
40.276 53,686 	TOTAL EXPENSES 	 65 897.57 

(12,150) (6,512) OPERA'T'ING PROFIT 	 7,944.25 

TRADING ACCOUNT 
23,441 	25,661 	Sales-Bar 	 35,609.25 
2,545 	6,138 	Sales - Apparel 	 5,123.00 

25,986 	31,799 

LESS COST OF SALES 
2,428 	3190 	Opening Stock - Bar 	 3,359.80 
5,971 	8,190 	Opening Stock - Apparel 	 10,985.00 
15,149 	19,678 	Purchases - Bar 	 24,144.59 
4,600 	9,219 	Purchases - Apparel 	 1,860.10 

40,732.25 



28, 148 40,277 40,349.49 
3,190 3,359.80 Closing Stock — Bar 4,747.00 
8,190 10,985 Closing Stock — Apparel 3812.00 

16,768 25,931.91 31,790.49 

9,218  5867 TOTAL TRADING PROFIT 8941.76  
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